
 
 

The Love of God Makes Us Do Great Things 
https://saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org/  

 

 Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year B - June 9, 2024 

Mass Schedule  
Mass:                                 Sacrament of Penance: 
Saturday  5:00 pm - Holy Name (English)          Thursdays  5:30 p.m. - 6:15 p.m. (Eng. & Sp.) 
Sunday   7:30 am and 10:00 am                               - Holy Name Church 
         - St. Philip Neri (English)            Saturdays  4 p.m. - 4:45 p.m. (Eng. & Sp.) 

   12:30 pm - Holy Name (Spanish)                     - Holy Name Church 
Also, on Facebook & our Website (English)         Sundays   6:45 a.m. - 7:15 a.m. (Eng. & Sp.) 
                                              - St. Philip Neri Church 
                                     By appointment anytime with priest. (Eng. & Sp.) 
 

Weekday Masses: 
Tuesday     8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri Church   [All-school Mass when St. Philip Neri School is in session] 
Wednesday  8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - Holy Name Church   [All-school Mass when Holy Name School is in session] 
Thursday    6:30 p.m. (Sp.) - Holy Name Church 
Friday     8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri Church   [All-school Mass when St. Philip Neri School is in session] 

 

Holy Days:  See calendar in this bulletin. 
 

Journey of Faith Sister Parish: Holy Name Catholic Church 2909 Fontenelle Blvd. Omaha, NE 68104 

Parish Office: 3014 N. 45th St. Omaha, NE 68104    402-451-6622    www.holynameomaha.org 

Parish Contacts:  
 

St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish Office:  402-455-1289  
           Hours:  Tuesday - Friday 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. Closed for lunch 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. 

 

            Fr. Damien J. Cook, Pastor                  email:  djcook@archomaha.org 
            Fr. Anthony Weidner, Senior Associate Pastor   email:  saweidner@archomaha.org  
           George Butterfield, Deacon                 email:  georgebutterfield@archomaha.org 
            Brendan Kelly, Deacon                     email:  bmkelly@archomaha.org 
            Josh Cantu, Business Manager                email:  jacantu@archomaha.org  
            Sandy Leininger, Website/Database Coordinator  email:  srleininger@archomaha.org 
            Mary Ramm, Secretary                                   email:  meramm@archomaha.org  
            

School: 402-315-3500  
    Mrs. Anne Jensen, Principal              email: ajensen@spnschoolomaha.org 
           Denise Smith, Administrative Assistant        email: dmsmith@schools.archomaha.org 
        Michele Yates, Athletic Director            email: meyates@archomaha.org  
 

Religious Education:  402-455-1289     
           John Gencarelli, Director of Adult & Youth Evangelization - English email: jgencarelli@archomaha.org 
           Monica Valles, Director of Religious Education - Youth - Bilingual  email: mavalles@archomaha.org   
             

Bulletin submissions must be received in writing or by email before Noon on Wednesday. 
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June: 
Month of the  

Most Sacred Heart of 
Jesus 

“The priesthood is the love  
of the Heart of Jesus,”  

Saint John Vianney,  
Patron Saint of Parish Priests.  

God speaks to us in many ways, including through this Sunday’s Scripture readings. 
 

Following God’s Will 
 

And looking around at those seated in the circle He said, “Here are my mother and my brothers.  
For whoever does the will of God is my brother and sister and mother.” (Mark 3: 34-35)  

 

Reading 1  Genesis 3:9-15    Reading 2  2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1   
Gospel  Mark 3:20-35 

 

Questions of the Week -   
     Adults:  God has created us with free will, the freedom to follow or ignore God’s will for us.  
           How can I discover God’s will for myself?  
   Children:  Why do our parents and teachers have rules we need to follow?  
           Why do you think God has rules for us to follow? 

St. Vincent de Paul Call Coordinator for the week of Monday, June 10: Jill Reinsch 
Immanuel Hospital EMHC on Thursday, June 13: Theresa O’Neill 
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Ordinary Time 

  
  

Deacon 

  
  

EMHC 

  
  

Musicians 

  
 

Ushers 

 
 

Reader 

 
 

Altar Servers 

7:30 AM 
SUNDAY, 
JUNE 16 

George 
Butterfield 

Bob Jones 
Jeannette 
Pinker 

  Norm Hanson 
Chuck Livengood 
NOT FILLED 
NOT FILLED 

Hugh Reilly Joel Sutherland 
Andrew 
Sutherland 

10:00 AM 
SUNDAY, 
JUNE 16 

Brendan 
Kelly 

Kelli Brock 
Mary Fink 
Bill Schmidt 
 

Jean and 
Friends 

Paul Gray 
Mark Lampe 
Joseph Parys 
Michael Ramsgard 

Geri Schmidt Charles 
Bohnenkamp 
Jack Leininger 

Parish Support 
May 27-June 2, 2024 

 

Weekly Budgeted Amount                           $8,879.67     
 Weekly Collections 
 ParishSoft                                                      $2,205.00 
 Collections from Masses                $9,277.00 
 Total Weekly Collections                       $11,482.00 
Total Weekly Variance - Over (Under)     $2,602.33 

Mass Intentions    
June 10-16 

 

Monday      No Mass 
 

Tuesday - SPN   8:15 AM Lucille Byrnes + 
       

Wednesday - HN 8:15 AM Living and Deceased of the    
 - English           Farha and Nasr Families      
 

Thursday  - HN  6:30 PM Cirilo Degante + 
 -  Spanish     
 

Friday - SPN    8:15 AM Jack Merwald + 
 

Saturday - HN   5:00 PM Julia Nasr + 
 - English 
 

Sunday - SPN   7:30 AM Fred Simmons + 
 - SPN         10:00 AM Dave Parks + 
 - HN, Spanish   12:30 PM Our Parish Families Int. 
          

SPN = St. Philip Neri Church    HN = Holy Name Church 
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The Pope’s worldwide prayer intention for June is for migrants fleeing their homes.  
We pray that migrants fleeing from war or hunger, forced to undertake journeys full of danger and violence,  

find welcome and new opportunities in the countries that receive them.  

 



From the Pastor 
 

Petition to Save Babies 
approved and endorsed by the archbishop, parish volunteers will collect 
signatures for the Alternative Pro-Life Ballot Imitative: Protect Women & 
Children on TODAY, June 8-9, 2024. We sincerely encourage you to stand up 
for life in Nebraska. Please sign the petition after any of our Masses at HN 
and SPN churches this weekend. It will only take a few minutes of your time, 
and it will save a life. Weather permitting, petitions and tables will be 
available outside of the major exits of SPN Church, along with in the Parish 
Center during the Pancake Breakfast. Similar tables and petitions will be 
available in the narthex (lobby) of HN Church. More information about this 
vitally important initiative can be found elsewhere in this bulletin and on the 
parishes’ websites. Thank you for lending your voice to protect the voiceless. 
 

Archbishop Lucas Turns 75! 
Archbishop Lucas turns 75 years of age on this Wed, June 12th! Please pray for him and consider sending him a card or 
a kind email or voicemail at the Chancery to encourage him. At 75, he also officially sends in his letter to the Pope to be 
considered for retirement. I doubt the Pope will accept and act upon this letter for a few years – Archbishop Lucas is in 
good health and continues to perform a remarkable job as a spiritual pastor, leading us, making difficult decisions, and 
keeping us focused on the urgent need to share our faith and serve others.  
 

His Excellency’s birthday also reminds us that anytime in the next couple of years we will receive a new archbishop. 
Please pray for whomever that man will be, and please pray in gratitude for the service Archbishop George J. Lucas has 
provided northeast Nebraska these many years. I can only speak from my own experience, but His Excellency has been 
a loving father to us priests, a wise, savvy, and merciful judge, and a fervent example of prayer and holiness. None of us 
know how heavy is the office of the episcopacy and the crosses that come with it. Pray for him,  
 

The Altar Rail: Prelude 
We are so blessed to have beautiful churches. Unlike many churches that were redesigned and, in those changes, lost 
much of their splendor, Holy Name and St. Philip Neri churches still shine! One example of their retained elegance is 
their altar rails, sometimes called a Communion rail or balustrade. There is a common misconception that Vatican II 
ordered the dismantling of altar rails. It did not. In fact, there is no document from Vatican II or thereafter that calls for 
the disuse of a Communion rail. In this time of decreased faith in the Real Presence in the Eucharist and our bishops’ 
call to a Eucharistic Revival in the United States, I believe that a restoration of receiving Holy Communion at the altar 
rail will foster greater belief in and reverence for the Blessed Sacrament. 
 

Now before you get worried, let me assure you that you will still be able to receive Communion standing or kneeling, 
on the tongue or on the palm of your hand: That is your choice. We are simply shifting the location where people 
receive Communion. Rather than receive on the move, you will be standing or kneeling along the altar rail and wait for 
the priest, deacon, or EMHC to bring you Communion. This will allow you more time to meditate and to prepare 
yourself for Communion. It is more dignified and, if anything, reduces the total time for Communion.  
 

I am working with businesses to make a nice, comfortable kneeling pad for the altar rail at SPN Church, and there is 
already a similar kneeling pads along the HN altar rail. This pad will facilitate kneeling should people choose to kneel. 
We will begin receiving Communion at the altar rail on the weekend of July 21 & 22 to be in solidarity with the National 
Eucharistic Congress occurring in Indianapolis at the same time – it’s the first National Eucharistic Congress in 83 years! 
However, I ask an enormous favor: an open heart.  
 

Before our implementation date, allow me to explain the logic of this decision through various, weekly articles in the 
bulletin henceforth. I hope to dispel any misconceptions about the rail and explain the great spiritual and practical 
benefits of using it. Please speak with Jesus in the Eucharist about this change, your hopes or worries, and read my 
future bulletin articles. Try receiving Communion at the rail with an open mind and heart. What could it hurt? What 
could be gained? 
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CEC Men’s Weekend & Fr. Cook Away 
Please pray for all the candidates and team at the Men’s CEC Weekend today, June 7th-9th. Fr. Cook is there, too, leading 
the weekend as the Spiritual Director, so Fr. Weidner is covering the Masses at both parishes today. Please pray for Fr. 
Weidner’s continued recuperation from his surgery and lingering aftereffects. 
 

Fr. Weidner Away 
Fr. Weidner, the part-time Senior Associate Pastor serving both our parishes, will be away on silent retreat June 10-14 – 
every priest is required by Canon Law to take an annual retreat. Please pray for many graces for him. 
 

Holy Name Garage Sale 
The Saint Vincent de Paul Society (SVdP) of Holy Name Parish is having a “Huge Garage Sale” later this week, June 13-
16, 2024. This is our major fundraiser to help our neighbors in need with our food pantry, rent, and utility assistance. 
Please bring any donations of clean, unbroken items (no clothes, please) to the Holy Name Cafeteria this week, June 10
-12, between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. If you would like to help, please contact Mary Adams at 402-250-2964. Most of all, 
please attend and invite your family and friends. You are sure to find something that you need/want and will help 
people in need at the same time. 
 

Humble Jumble Store 
With the lease agreement between Holy Name Parish and CUES, which operates Holy Name School, going into effect 
July 1st, the Humble Jumble store will be closing at the end of this month. The store is offering huge discounts on 
everything. The store, located in the southeast corner of the Holy Name School building, is also adding hours, opening 
on Sundays from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. and from 1:30 p.m. until 2:30 p.m. Find some great buys for your 
households, especially before the Humble Jumble Store closes in mid-June and the space reverts to Holy Name School. 
 

Pancake Breakfast 
Feast upon delicious breakfast fare in the SPN-BS Parish Center TODAY, Sunday, June 9th, from 8 a.m. until 12 noon in 
the St. Philip Neri Parish Center (church basement); sponsored by the Knights of Columbus. During breakfast, you can 
also win beautiful quilts so visit our Rosary Circle members to purchase tickets to win. 
 

Totus Tuus 
LAST CHANCE TO REGISTER! Totus Tuus (“toe-tus” “two-us”) is a weeklong, faith-filled camp offered by the Archdiocese 
of Omaha at various parishes throughout the summer. For our HN and SPN-BS parishioners, we are hosting it this year 
in the St. Philip Neri School building and grounds from June 16th through June 21st. Please pick up a registration sheet 
near the church exits or, for more information, see the bulletin or visit the St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament website. 
Space is limited, so sign up today! 

 

Fr. Cook’s 25th Anniversary Celebrations 
All are invited to commemorate 25 years of priesthood with Fr. Cook at two open houses: 

• Sunday, June 16th: 11 a.m.-1 p.m. in the St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish Center 
(St. Philip Neri Church basement at 8200 N. 30th St., Omaha) – At this celebration, we 
also welcome dads for Father’s Day and provide the opportunity to meet our Totus 
Tuus missionaries. 

• Sunday, June 23rd: 1:30 p.m.-3:30 p.m. in the Holy Name Cafeteria (Holy Name Church 
basement at 2901 Fontenelle Blvd., Omaha). 

 

Staff Birthday 
This Wed., June 12th, is the birthday of our parishes’ Bilingual Director of Religious Education, Monica Valles. Please 
wish her well and pray for her. She is so dedicated to both parishes and to our kids and families. 
 

Women’s CEC Weekend 
Women of Holy Name and St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament parishes, this is still room to sign up for the Women’s CEC 
(Christians Encounter Christ/Cursillo) Weekend on June 21-23 at the Columban Fathers in Bellevue, NE. The weekend 
begins on a Friday evening and concludes on Sunday evening. This weekend will be conducted in English, though there 
are Cursillo weekends offered in Spanish. To learn more, speak with our parishes’ Director of Adult & Youth 
Evangelization, John Gencarelli, at jgencarelli@archomaha.org or call him via the SPN-BS Parish Office, or contact Fr. 
Cook.  
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Religious Articles 
Holy Name Church sells beautiful and helpful religious articles after the weekend Masses on Sat. at 5 p.m. and on Sun. 
at 12:30 p.m. The quaint, little shop is in the north hallway just off the church’s narthex (lobby). We hope you visit it 
and grow in faith and share it with others. 
  

Fulltime Bilingual D.R.E. Wanted 
The family of parishes including Holy Name and St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament in Omaha, NE is looking for a fulltime 
Bilingual Director of Religious Education & Sacramental Preparation. The job features generous compensation and 
benefits in a faith-filled environment. Previous experience and/or certification in Religious Education and catechesis is 
recommended. For more information about the position, visit https://careers.archomaha.org/. Resumés should be sent 
to the pastor, Fr. Cook, at djcook@archomaha.org.  
 

Se busca D.R.E. bilingüe de tiempo completo  
La familia de parroquias, Holy Name y St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament en Omaha, NE, está buscando un Director 
Bilingüe de Educación Religiosa y Preparación Sacramental de tiempo completo. El trabajo ofrece una remuneración y 
beneficios generosos en un ambiente lleno de fe. Se recomienda experiencia previa y/o certificación en Educación 
Religiosa y catequesis. Para obtener más información sobre el puesto, visite https://careers.archomaha.org/. Los 
currículums deben enviarse al párroco, P. Cook, en djcook@archomaha.org.  
 

Baptism Classes in English 
The Baptism preparation session conducted in English for expectant parents and parents with unbaptized infants or 
small children occurs from 2 p.m.-4 p.m. on the First Sunday of every month in the Parish Center (basement) of St. 
Philip Neri Church. The next Baptism Preparation Class in English is Sunday, July 7th, 2024. Participation in one of our 
preparation classes, either in Spanish or in English, is necessary to schedule a day and time for a Baptism in either HN 
or SPN churches. Pre-registration is required. Please contact the secretary of your respective parish office, Holy Name 
or St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament, to pre-register. 
 

Baptism Classes in Spanish at Holy Name 
Parents seeking to baptize their infants and small children need to attend our Baptism preparation class. Classes in 
Spanish for both parents and potential godparents are offered in Holy Name Church every other month. The next 
Baptism Class in Spanish in Holy Name Church is NEXT Sunday, June 16th, from 3 p.m. until 6 p.m. Please contact the 
Holy Name Parish Office to pre-register. 
 

Volunteers Needed 
Would you like to assist with Fr. Cook’s 25th Anniversary Open House on Sunday, June 16th, at St. Philip Neri-Blessed 
Sacrament? Help is needed: 

• Prepping and preparing foods on Friday and Saturday (June 14-15) 
• Setting up the Parish Center on Friday and Saturday (June 14-15) 
• Prep 2 hours before the event on Sunday (June 16) 
• Serving drinks, keeping food tables stocked, etc., during the event on Sunday (June 16) 
• Cleanup afterwards on Sunday (June 16) 

To volunteer, please contact and leave a message for Mitzi LeClair at 402-455-9294 or Mary Ramm at the SPN-BS Parish 
Office at 402-455-1289.  
 

Fathers & Sons Retreat 
Fathers and Sons - Together Forever invites you to our 20th annual retreat on July 27th & 28th at the beautiful St. 
Benedict Center in Schuyler. This weekend retreat provides an opportunity for fathers and sons to talk, share, and 
experience what is important in their relationship in the context of faith. The retreat is open to sons ages 11 to 17. 
While fathers are the primary attendees, the weekend is open to any male who plays an important part in a boy's life. 
We have short talks on important topics with time for one-on-one communication after. There are opportunities for 
Adoration, Benediction, Morning Prayer, Stations of the Cross, and Reconciliation. On Sunday, fathers can impart a 
personal blessing on their sons at the end of Mass. Visit our website for more information and details: http://
www.fathersandsonstogether.org. 
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Resetting Parish Sick Lists 
In our respective parish bulletins, we sometimes ask for prayers for people seeking our intercession. The lists can build 
up over time and we do not always know if such prayers are still needed for the ailing individuals. So, we are resetting 
our lists within our bulletins, petitions, and websites. If you would like to be included in such prayerful intercession, 
please contact the respective parish office at your earliest convenience. We are honored and humbled to love and pray 
for our fellow parishioners and suffering neighbors.  
 

Becoming Catholic in English 
Becoming Catholic (RCIA or OCIA) is our process conducted in English for those teens and adults inquiring about 
becoming Catholic Christians and for Catholics still in need of receiving Confirmation, Reconciliation, or First 
Communion. If you or a loved one would like to learn more, please contact our Becoming Catholic coordinator, Jodi 
Phillips, at phillipsjm1@gmail.com or the Holy Name or St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament parish offices.  
 

Becoming Catholic in Spanish 
Are you an older teenager or adult who has never been baptized or who still needs further sacraments of initiation like 
Confirmation and First Communion? Do you have coworkers, friends, or relatives, who have never been baptized? Do 
you have a Christian associate or spouse thinking of becoming Catholic? To prepare for these beautiful sacraments in 
Spanish, please contact Sr. Beatriz Castañeda at the Holy Name Parish Office at your earliest convenience. 
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The Eagle Way 
Dream, Believe, Pray, 

Achieve 
 

Come Join our Family!  
Registration is open for the  

2024-2025 School Year 
 

402-315-3500 
spnschoolomaha.com 



 
The Week Ahead                          
    

Sunday, June 9    
 6:45 a.m.  Reconciliation - (Eng./Sp.) - SPN Church 
   7:30 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - SPN Church 
 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. K of C Pancake Breakfast  
        - Parish Center 
 10:00 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - SPN Church  
 12:30 p.m.  Mass (Sp.) - HN Church  
 

Monday, June 10   
 
 

Tuesday, June 11 
    8:15 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - SPN Church 
     

Wednesday, June 12 
 8:15 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - HN Church 
 7:00 p.m.  K of C Meeting - Parish Center 
  

Thursday, June 13 
 5:30 p.m.  Reconciliation (Eng./Sp.) - HN Church 
 6:30 p.m.  Mass (Sp.) - HN Church 
 

Friday, June 14 
 8:15 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - SPN Church   
 

Saturday, June 15 
 4:00 p.m.  Reconciliation (Eng./Sp.) - HN Church 
 5:00 p.m.  Mass (Eng.) - HN Church 
  

Sunday, June 16    
 6:45 a.m.  Reconciliation - (Eng./Sp.) - SPN Church 
   7:30 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - SPN Church 
 10:00 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - SPN Church  
 11:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.  Fr. Cook’s 25th Anniversary   
        Open House  - Parish Center 
 12:30 p.m.  Mass (Sp.) - HN Church  
   6:30 p.m.  Totus Tuus, Teens - SPN Parish Center 

 

  

Totus Tuus 2024  
  

June 16-21: Totus Tuus: Grades 1-6 meet Monday to 
Friday from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm each day in the SPN 
Activity Center. Please bring lunch with you. Grades 7-12 
meet Sunday through Thursday nights at 6:30 pm in the 
SPN Parish Center. Dinner will be provided. We still need 
volunteers. Online registration is available here:    
https://vbspro.events/p/events/4b0926.  
 
 

Steubenville 2024 
 

June 26: 7:00 pm to 8:15 pm - All youth, their parents, 
and adults going to Steubenville, please meet in the SPN-
BS Parish Center for an informational meeting with any 
last-minute details. 
 

Friday, July 5th: Please meet at St. Philip Neri Church, 
8200 N 30th St, Omaha, NE 68112, no later than 6:15 
am. We will stow our gear on the bus and then move to 
the Church for Mass at 6:30 am, so that we can leave by 
7:00 am to arrive by 2:00 pm in Springfield, MO at the 
Steubenville Conference. 
 

Sunday, July 7th: We will return between 7:00 pm and 
9:00 pm that evening. We will have the youth call when 
we are about an hour from Omaha. 
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Quilt Raffle The Holy Rosary Circle #2 is sponsoring a 
quilt raffle on Sunday, June 9th. Raffle tickets will be sold 
in the narthex after Masses on June 2nd and June 9th. 
The drawing will be on June 9th at the Pancake Breakfast 
and raffle tickets will be available for purchase before the 
drawing. All proceeds will help our parish pay for the new 
freezer and refrigerator in the Parish Center. 

Help Prepare for Fr. Cook’s Silver Jubilee Reception  
Help is most welcome and needed to prepare for and 
serve at Fr. Cook’s Silver Jubilee reception on Sunday, 
June 16. Please call Mitzi LeClair at 402-455-9294 or 
Mary Ramm in the SPN-BS Parish Office at 402-455-1289 
if you are available anytime on Thursday, Friday, or 
Saturday, June 13, 14, & 15, to help prepare for Fr. 
Cook’s Silver Jubilee. We also need assistance on Sunday, 
June 16 before, during, and after the reception.  
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Josephine Lohmeier is Celebrating 90 Years!  
Join us on Sunday, June 30th from 2 p.m.-5 p.m. 
for a reception at the American Italian Heritage 
Society, 5110 N. 132nd St., Omaha, NE 68164.  
 

Please no gifts or cards! Feel free to bring a joke 
or pun to add to the fun!!  
 

Please RSVP by June 16th to Rita Livengood  
at 402-572-1586 or livengoodyes@me.com.  

Part-time Child Care  
A family in the parish is seeking part-time child care for their 
young son. For more information, please contact Karlene 
Cork at 402-926-9692.  
 

VENI Young Adults Holy Hour & Social 
Friday, June 14, 7:30 p.m. Holy Hour at St. Cecilia Cathedral, 
followed by social time. All young adults in the Omaha area 
are welcome. This Holy Hour is normally offered on the 
second Friday of each month.  

A Prayer for Pregnant Mothers 
 

O Blessed Mother, you 
received the good news 
of the incarnation of 
Christ, your Son, with 
faith and trust. Grant 
your protection to all 
pregnant mothers 
facing difficulties. 
 

Guide us as we strive  
to make our parish 
communities places of 
welcome and assistance 
for mothers in need. 
Help us become 
instruments of God’s 
love and compassion. 
 

Mary, Mother of the 
Church, graciously help us build a culture of life and a 
civilization of love, together with all people of good 
will, to the praise and glory of God, the Creator and 
lover of life. Amen. 
 

*Cf. Evangelium vitae 105 © Libreria Editrice Vaticana, Vatican 
City. Adapted with permission. All rights reserved. Copyright © 
2019, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, 
D.C. All rights reserved.  

Our Lady of Guadalupe, 
patroness of the unborn 

Holy Hour for Priests and Vocations 
Thursday, June 13th at 7:00 p.m. 
at Our Lady of Lourdes Church, 
2110 S. 32nd Ave., Omaha. 
Please join Fr. Bill Cremers as he 
leads the prayers and shares his 
vocation testimony. The Holy 
Hour will include Eucharistic 
Exposition and Benediction. This 
Holy Hour is normally offered on 
the second Thursday of each 
month.  
 

Fr. Bill Cremers grew up in St. 
Anthony Parish in Columbus, NE, 
where his parents still live. He went 
to St. Anthony Grade School, Scotus 
Central Catholic High School, 
Conception Seminary College, and 
Kenrick-Glennon Seminary. He was 
ordained a priest in 2019. Fr. 
Cremers is currently serving his first 
assignment as Associate Pastor of St. Patrick in 
Fremont, St. Rose of Lima in Hooper, and St. Lawrence 
in Scribner. 
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Rev. Mr.  
Will Targy 

 

Kenrick-Glennon Seminary 
St. Mary’s Parish   Bellevue, NE 

 
 

As a Parish and as a School, we are praying for the 
Seminarians of the Archdiocese of Omaha. Every 
two weeks we will feature a young man who is 
discerning a vocation to the priesthood.  
 

Please join us in praying: God our Father, You made 
each of us to receive our gifts in the Body of Christ. 
We ask that You inspire young people whom You 
call to the priesthood and consecrated life to 
courageously follow Your will. Send workers into 
Your great harvest so that the Gospel is preached, 
the poor are served with love, the suffering are 
comforted, and Your people are strengthened by 
the Sacraments. We ask this through Christ our 
Lord. Amen. - Pope Francis 

 

Message from S.A.L.T. 
If you haven’t signed up yet to be in touch with a member of 
S.A.L.T., please do so on the display in the narthex of the church. 
Three new names have been added: Sharon Olson, Jean Little, 
and JoAnn Todd. Following are those who are on our list:      
Joe Hernandez, Bob and Fannie Parker, Joan McGargill-Durr, 
Carol Schade, Donna Thibodeau, Carol Parks, Irene Nordhues, 
Henry Kelly, Rich and Rita Muff, Jim Kimble, Theresa Andrews, 
Phyllis Huser, Mary Miner, Fred and Liz Maycock, Pat Potter, 
Mary Bierma, Jean Jones, and Jane Vlcek. Thanks to all who are 
helping these people be in touch with their parish. 
 

https://formed.org/signup Our parish has a subscription to 
this evangelization and catechetical tool put together by the 
Augustine Institute. Many different apostolates have teamed up 
as co-workers in the vineyard to provide a proverbial ocean of 
solidly Catholic material to help us grow in our friendship/
relationship with Christ and the Church He founded. At the link 
above, find the phrase “Create a New Account”. Enter your 
parish: St Philip Neri Church or zip code 68112. Click “Next” and 
add your name and email address. BOOM! You’ll be in - enjoying 
faith-building episodes. For  tablets and “smart” phones, Formed 
also has an app which has been used for group sessions. 
Questions? Please call or email the Parish Office. 

The Garden Angels are getting Busy.  
Yes! Spring is here! If you would like to 
help defray the cost of beautifying our 
grounds, please drop your change in the 
watering cans by the doors of the church 
or put it in an envelope marked “Garden 
Angels” in the collection basket. If you 
would like to help by pulling weeds, 
planting, or watering, please call the Parish Office. 
 

Christian Humor:  
• Vegetables are a must on any diet. I suggest car-
rot cake, zucchini bread, and pumpkin pie. Follow 
me for more dieting tips.  
• People who say money can’t buy happiness don’t 
know where to get great coffee and doughnuts.  
• No matter how much I eat, at least my shoes still 
fit.  
• May your stuffing be tasty. May your turkey be 
plump. May your potatoes and gravy have nary a 
lump. May your yams be delicious and your pies 
take the prize, and may your Thanksgiving dinner 
stay off of your thighs. 

Lawn Work St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament 
parishioners are looking for someone to do yard 
work for about two hours per week. The salary is 
negotiable. Please call Rose Edwards at 402-680-
2991 if you are interested. 
 

Free Organic Compost - Black Dirt 
 Wonderful for gardens - tilled shavings and horse 
manure - you must pick it up!  Please call Rose 
Edwards at 402-680-2991. 

http://spnbs.formed.org/
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V2 Discovery Camp - Summer 
Leadership Camp for Boys in Grades 5-9 
Sunday, July 28 to Wednesday, July 31 

Camp Kateri Tekakwitha, McCool Junction, NE 
  

Virtus et Veritas (V2) Ministries cultivates authentic 
encounters with God and fellow man through adventure 
experiences and formation in virtue and truth to develop 
Christ-like leaders. Virtus et Veritas was founded in 2015 
as a week-long summer leadership camp for boys.  
 

Virtus et Veritas is offering a new V2 Discovery Camp - a 
half-week camp that is geared towards first-time campers 
and father-son participation. The camp is 4 days and 3 
nights and is hosted at Camp Kateri Tekakwitha.  
  

This is the perfect opportunity for: first-time campers, 
boys who are hesitant to attend a full-week camp, and 
those who are currently on the waitlist for V2 Camp Week 
1 or Week 2 (boys can remain on the waitlist in the event a 
spot opens). 
  

Both weeks of V2 Camp are full with a waitlist, so V2 
Discovery Camp is expected to fill up fast. Register NOW to 
secure your spot. Registration links can be found at:  
v2ministries.org/adventures/#discovery. 

Campers participate in a variety of activities including: 
altar server training, competitive team building, daily Saint 
and Bible studies, daily Mass/Adoration/Reconciliation, 
and father/son activities. 
 

Campers: Boys entering 5th-9th grade in the fall 

• Boys entering 5th grade in the fall are required to 
attend with a father or father-figure. 

• Boys entering 6th through 9th grade in the fall are 
encouraged, but not required, to attend with a father 
or father-figure. 

 

Youth Leaders: 
Ages: Young men entering 10th-12th grade in the fall. 
Youth Leaders are selected through application and 
interview process. Registration takes places after selection. 
  

*If you have previously filled out the application for V2 
Camp, you do not need to apply again. Please email your 
request to serve as a Youth Leader 
to info@v2ministries.org. 
 

Adults: 19 and over. *All adults must complete Safe 
Environment training prior to camp. For Safe Environment 
training registration, visit https://archomaha.org/safe-
environment/. 
 

If you are interested in volunteering in the kitchen or as a 
nurse/doctor, please email info@v2ministries.org for 
more information. Questions? Don’t hesitate to reach out 
to V2 Ministries at info@v2ministries.org.  

V2ministries.org 

On June 21-23, Catholics in the Archdiocese of Omaha 
will participate in the first-ever National Eucharistic 
Pilgrimage. The pilgrimage consists of four pilgrimage 
routes across the United States that lead to Indianapolis 
for the 10th National Eucharistic Congress July 17-21.  
 

One of the four pilgrimage routes, the St. Junipero Serra  
Route, will pass through the Archdiocese of Omaha June 
21-23. Events in the Archdiocese of Omaha include:  
 

Friday, June 21: 
1 p.m.-3:30 p.m. Eucharistic Procession begins at Cloisters 
     on the Platte and ends at the Holy Family Shrine.  
 

Saturday, June 22:  
8 a.m.  Mass followed by a breakfast with pilgrims at St.  
     Benedict the Moor Catholic Church in Omaha  
12:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. Adoration of Christ in the Most    
     Blessed Sacrament at St. Augustine Catholic     
     Church in Winnebago, Nebraska 
7 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. Adoration, praise, worship music, and   
     quiet prayer at St. Wenceslaus Church, Omaha.  

Sunday, June 23: 
10:30 a.m. Mass at St. Cecilia Cathedral  
12 p.m. Eucharistic Procession from St. Cecilia Cathedral  
     to St. John’s Church at Creighton University 
1 p.m.  Adoration at St. John’s Church 
1:45 p.m. - 3:15 p.m. Eucharistic Procession from St. John’s 
     Church to Tom Hanfan River’s Edge Park in Council 
     Bluffs, Iowa. 
 

To learn more about the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage 
and Congress and to register for archdiocesan pilgrimage 
events, visit:  https://archomaha.org/eucharistic-revival/ 
  

*Tickets to the National Eucharistic Congress July 17-21 in 
Indianapolis are 30% off when you order through the 
Archdiocese of Omaha. 
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